UUFEC Board of Directors August 17, 2009 approved 9/21/09
Board President, Don Harrison, called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  

Board members in attendance were:  David Abraham, Ed Farley, Don Harrison, Daisy Horn, Micah Krider, Chris Larson, Karen Lauer, Elena Roser and ex-Officio member Rev. Rod Debs.
Board members not in attendance:  Jane Montgomery 
Committee Chairs attending: Tiny Anderson, CMC

Approval of Agenda

The agenda was adopted with unanimous approval.

Check-In & Approval of Minutes:

Motion for approval of July Board minutes was made by Karen and seconded by Chris. Vote was unanimous.

Report from Congregational Ministry Committee:

Committee Chair Tiny Anderson reported on their review of the letters of resignation submitted to the Board by Ellen Holt and Deborah Baker at the July meeting. The CMC acknowledged feelings reflected by the letters, but found no grounds to follow up on these letters and their content. 

Treasurer’s Report:   
Treasure Ed Farley reported current conditions as of 8/12/09 are as follows:
Checking Account Balance

$ 5,186


Savings Account Balance             
$11,988       


CD Balance
                            $10,957


Mortgage Balance                 

$91,736
30K Line of Credit



$0
Report from Nominating Committee:  
Chair David Abraham submitted the names of 2 individuals, Tiny Anderson and Diane Gibson, to serve fill the 2 vacancies on the Board. President Don asked (3x) for additional nominations. Hearing none, he called the question. Tiny and Diane were elected unanimously to complete the terms vacated by Ellen Holt and Deborah Baker. Diane will fill the Member-at-Large position.
Minister’s Report: 
Rod reported that Elizabeth Welch, Denny Lauer and Joann Nelson should be considered to fill the vacancy on the Congregational Ministry Committee. The Board then voted and Denny was elected to fill the vacancy
Rod reported that UUA will present training on methods to encourage collaborative leadership development for whole congregations at an October 17 workshop. The goal is to help congregations develop a leadership ‘feeder system’.

 Highway Clean Up Report:

Jane Montgomery has requested that we find a new chair to assume her responsibilities.
Event Coordinator Needed:
Don announced the need for a new Events Coordinator. Chris volunteered.
Green Sanctuary Committee Update:

Chair Chris Larson reported that UUFEC accreditation as a ‘Green Sanctuary’ is to be reviewed by September 23 and the UUA will respond by October 5. The Committee plans a Green Accreditation Celebration for November 29.
RE Committee Update:
The RE Committee identified the need for volunteers for middle school age kids. The RE Talent Show will be held on August 22 at 6:30 PM. It is a “Family Friendly” production.
Membership Committee Report

There will be an orientation for new members on from 9-11 AM , September 12 at UUFEC. On August 20, during 2nd Hour, there will be a FAIR (Fellowship, Activity, Interests & Relationships) where congregants will have the opportunity to learn more about 2nd hour offerings, Friendship Circles and ways to participate in UUFEC. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:55 PM.

Respectfully submitted,     
Elena Roser, UUFEC Board Secretary  
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